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Signed:________________ Position:_______________ Date:________________ 

 

 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 18th May 2015 at 7.00pm 
in South Ferriby Parish Hall, Horkstow Road, South Ferriby 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Present 
Cllr Roy Holloway (Chairman)  

 

 
 
1805/1 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 12th May 2014 were duly 
approved and signed. Proposed: Cllr Fisher, Seconded: Cllr Mouncey. 

 
1805/2 Matters Arising 

The highway issues raised at the last meeting by a member of the public 
have all been resolved.   

 
1805/3 Chairman’s Report 

Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council, made a 
brief presentation on the work of the Council in the previous year (see 
attached). 

 
1805/4 Public Comment 

No members of the public present. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.05pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



South Ferriby Parish Council 

 

Signed:________________ Position:_______________ Date:________________ 

 

 

Chairman’s Report 

2014/2015 

 
We once again come to a start of a new year for our PC and while we are short of members we do have the 

advantage of a hard core of experienced councillors and I am sure this will stand us in good stead for the 

coming year.  

 

The past year was somewhat difficult for us both as a community and a PC with the majority of members 

been involved in rebuilding their homes, lives and neighbourhood but time was still found to work towards 

improvements in and around our village with several meetings involving of course the ongoing debates 

about our flood defences. Hopefully the majority of the repair work in the lower village is behind us now 

and while some is still ongoing it is good to see things getting back some normality. 

 

We now have Cemex up and running and with a new Plant Manager in place and I hope our liaison team 

will continue to work closely with them for the benefit and improvement of the surrounding area.  

 

For the year ahead we already have targets in mind to refurbish the play area, to get new signs for the 

village, to come up with a village logo, to landscape and improve the horse pond area, to refurbish the 

telephone box along with any other projects and issues which crop up throughout the year, as well as the 

work still required to make sure our flood defences are improved. Some we will complete and some we will 

not but all will be aimed at improving our village as a whole. 

 

I realize that a lot of the time we spend around these tables may seem mundane and slow to show results but 

I firmly believe that the small steps we do make turn into long strides and makes our village a better place to 

live and go towards you, our parish council, making a difference and of this you should proud to say yes I 

am helping and improving my community. 

 

I would like to also offer my thanks to you all and of course Louise, our clerk for all the hard work and 

guidance throughout the year. 

 

 

 

Roy 

Chair 

South Ferriby Parish Council 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


